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Table 1:  Taxonomy of “Policy Analysis” 
 

  CLIENT VERSUS SOCIETAL FOCUS 

  Client Focus Academic/Societal Focus 

SUBSTANTIVE 
VERSUS 

PROCESS 
FOCUS  

Substantive 
Policy/ 
Policy 

Analytic 
Focus 

Policy Analysis (narrowly defined) 
 

Problem-solving focus 
 
Economics pre-eminent  
 
Comprehensive: problem analysis 
(market & government failure, 
synthesis, solution analysis 
(alternatives, goals, assessment) 
 
Goals clear, or at least emergently 
clear; efficiency (cost-benefit) or 
efficiency, equity, government 
revenue-expenditure (multi-goal)

Policy Research/Policy Sciences
 

Social science research on policy 
problems 
 
Policy problem discovery/exploration 
 
Solution (policy) 
discovery/exploration 
 
Broad range of social sciences, but 
economics, political science dominate 
 
Partial or fragmentary (in terms of 
policy problem) 
 
Goals contestable 

Policy 
Process 
Focus 

Political/Organizational Analysis 
(or Stakeholder Analysis) 

 
Political, organizational, and inter-
organizational analysis (including 
networks)   
 
Relevant for both adoption and 
implementation  
 
Strategic client focus 
 
Often informal and unwritten 
 
Primarily descriptive and predictive, 
rather than normative: goal is adoption 
and implementation

Policy Process Research 
 

All social science research, but 
dominated by political science 
research 
 
Distributional and re-distributional 
focus (iron triangles, etc) 
 
Theory somewhat contestable: interest 
group theory, advocacy coalition, path 
dependency, etc, but converging on 
contingent and comprehensive theory 

Source: Authors. 
 


